




Ms. Dale Mitchell 
December 20, 2021 
Page 2 
 
For these reasons, ETF has continued to support and amplify outreach campaigns related to 
encouraging vaccination. The Your Health Benefits and Covid-19 page under the “Health” 
section on the ETF website (https://etf.wi.gov/health/your-health-benefits-and-covid-19) provides 
accessible information to members that have questions or concerns regarding COVID-19 
vaccines, testing, treatment, medications, telehealth, Well Wisconsin health screenings, pre-tax 
savings accounts, and links to additional resources.  
 
Health plans contracted with ETF have also done regular outreach to members throughout the 
pandemic, particularly related to vaccine access and availability. Over the years, ETF has 
observed that members are more accustomed to hearing about health issues from their health 
plans directly. Therefore, resources and support have been allocated to the support of existing 
outreach campaigns rather than ETF creating our own. 
 
Again, thank you for your letter. If you have any further questions or need any assistance, 
please feel free to reach out to ETF’s Lead Policy Advisor, Renee Walk, either by phone at 
(608) 261-7254 or via email at renee.walk@etf.wi.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Eileen Mallow, Director, Office of Strategic Health Policy 
Department of Employee Trust Funds 




